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The All Saints
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October 2019

The Ordination and 
Consecration of  The Rev. 
Dr. Shannon MacVean-
Brown as the 11th Bishop 
of Vermont, this past 
Saturday was a truly 
amazing and inspiring 
event!  The Episcopal 
Church was on display in 
all of its ecclesiastical 
splendor including:  The 
Presiding Bishop Michael 
Curry!  Choirs and 
musicians! Gospel 
Hymns! Bishops! Priests 
and Deacons! Laypersons 
from every congregation! 
Vergers and Banners in 
procession! Family and 
Friends or our new bishop 
from all parts of the 
country!

Now that was a “Happening”!

It is impossible adequately to convey the grandeur of the
Consecration service in words on a page.  The video 
recording of the service is available by going to the 
diocesan website: https://diovermont.org
The televising of the service was professionally and 
tastefully done and I think you will enjoy it.

(continued)



As for being very much a part of this multi-faceted event, it was a joy to have a number of our All 
Saints folks  participating in various ways:  Laura Buel, Hilla Damm and Ed Darling sang in the choir.  
Marcia Corey was an usher.  Julie Bonanno was a Eucharistic Minister (and stood with Bishop Shannon 
in giving Communion);  Peggy Mathauer  distributed Communion and Jackie Arbuckle represented the 
diocesan deacons by being among those presenting Shannon to the Presiding Bishop. Martha Chambers 
carried our parish’s new banner in the procession.  Josh Cheney, as Secretary of Convention, read the 
official declaration of Bishop Shannon’s election last May 18th.  David, Stewart, and Lucy Pellegrini 
and Lisette Baxter were among the diocesan clergy who were vested and in procession.

A few photos from the Consecration follow below and on the next page.  

Bishop Shannon with daughters Indira and Anneliese, and husband Phil

Bishop Shannon between Presiding Bishop Michael and Bishop Tom with the other consecrating bishops.



Martha Chambers in the procession with 
our new banner.

Josh Cheney, Secretary of Convention, officially 
ratifies Shannon’s election last May 18th.

October at All Saints

Saturday, October 5th

9 a.m. – Noon - Fall Clean Up Day.  
Please come to help spruce our 
grounds.  Bring rakes. clippers, work 
gloves, etc.  Pizza lunch will be served.

Sunday, October 6th

8 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I
9 a.m. Adult Forum
10 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite II
Folk Group will lead the music
11:30 a.m. Pastoral Care Meeting

Monday, October 7th

7 p.m. Vestry Meeting

Tuesdays, October 8, 15, 22 & 29
4 p.m. Prayer Group meets

Sunday, October 13th

Guest Celebrant & Preacher,
The Rev. Jill Rierdan
(see profile on next page)

Sunday, October 20th

Peggy Mathauer will preach
1 p.m. Book Club meets

Sunday, October 27th

11:30 a.m. Folk Group Rehearsal

Note:  David will be away October 9 - 19



The Reverend Dr. Jill Rierdan will be the Celebrant & Preacher on October 13th while David is 
away. She is  recently moved to Shelburne and the Diocese of Vermont, having previously lived 
in one of the small hilltowns of Western Massachusetts while serving in the Diocese of Western 
Mass. In addition to being ordained as a priest, she is trained as a Spiritual Director and Labyrinth 
facilitator. Before attending seminary and being ordained, she was a clinical psychologist and 
professor in university and clinical settings in the Boston and San Francisco areas. Throughout 
the years as psychologist and priest she has been a craftswoman, specializing in paper arts, 
making jewelry, wall hangings, and baskets out of paper.  

Safer Church Basic Training
The Episcopal Church in Vermont will offer a Safer Church Basic Training on Saturday, 
October 19th, at St. John’s in the Mountains Stowe, from 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m.  Topics include 
power, authority, and boundaries in ministerial relationships, and prevention, identification, and 
response to elder, child, and youth abuse among other topics.

Persons who are paid or volunteer with children or youth or any vulnerable population, 
Eucharistic Visitors, and employees of a congregation are required to take this training.  All other 
leaders and members of our congregation are encouraged to attend.

More information can be found on the Diocesan website at diovermont.org including dates of all 
trainings and registration.  The basic training must be refreshed every 5 years by completing 
recertification.  If you have any questions, please see Peggy Mathauer.

October Book Club
The Book Club Selection for October is "Those Turbulent Sons of Freedom", "Ethan Allen's 
Green Mountain Boys and the American Revolution". by Christopher Wren. 

The author discounts the myth of Ethan Allen as a hero and a patriot. This could lead to a good 
discussion. He tells the story of Ethan and his cousins and their uprising against the British. We 
will meet on Sunday, October 20 at 1 pm in the DeForest Room. All are welcome.

Coffee Hour Hosts Needed
Katrina and I have decided to take a break from being coffee hour hostesses. As this will leave 
only 4 teams of hostesses in the rotation, we are putting a plea out for others to join this important 
ministry for our church. Coffee hour hosts are responsible for set up, clean up, and providing 
some of the food for the coffee hour. We could really use a few more teams to join this ministry 
as the more teams we have the less frequent the responsibility. Men, women, husbands, wives, 
children – all are welcome! Won’t you consider being an All Saint’s Coffee Hour Host? Please 
let Margaret know if you are interested. Thank you! Marcia Corey

Parishioner News
Long-time member Sally Lembke and her beloved dog have moved to a senior care facility near 
Syracuse, New York, where she has cousins.  Her new address is:  150 Old Liverpool Road, #305, 
Liverpool, NY 13088. 



All Saints Holiday Bazaar 
Saturday November 9th

9 a.m. - 2 p.m.

The bazaar will feature Antiques and Treasures, Bake Sale Books, Crafts, Jewelry, Café 
Noel and an Indoor Yard Sale.  This is a wonderful opportunity for fellowship and to 
participate in an important fundraiser for our parish.  A portion of the profits goes to 
support our Outreach donation. 

We are always looking for volunteers!  There is a sign-up sheet in front of Margaret’s 
desk.  Please consider a couple of hours or the whole day!  There are many ways to lend a 
hand.  Bake a pie or cookies.  Donate items for the Yard sale, Plants, Jewelry, Books, 
Antiques and Treasures and Crafts.  Make a delicious soup, sandwiches or dessert for 
Cafe’ Noel.  We also accept $ donations.

Come and share the day, shop and have a fabulous lunch. 

There will be announcements on Sundays to let you know where help is needed.

Chris Sheil, Chairperson

Antiques and Treasures
The Holiday Bazaar is fast approaching. It is just five weeks away. Yet there is still time 
to sort through closets and get rid of stuff. Look for treasures you might no longer want 
and would be suitable for Antiques and Treasures and bring them to All Saints. Label 
A&T and leave at top of stairs or bring downstairs to the front two tables in the Louise 
room.

Here are some suggestions of things to bring: paintings, platters, old posters, wall 
hangings, lovely creche sets, indoor or outdoor sculpture, porcelain china, chess sets, 
barometers, globes, and anything antique.

Call Pam Valance for questions at 658-2136



All Saints Holiday Bazaar continued

RAFFLE 2019
Even before I start collecting wonderful prizes, two parishioners have already donated 
to our exciting raffle.  Thank you Audrey Park for donating a delicious quart of pure 
Vermont Maple  Syrup, and thank you Marga Sproul for knitting two beautiful 
Norwegian designed mittens.

Donating to our annual Raffle is as easy as this.  If you sew, knit, paint, do woodwork 
or crafts, we appreciate all donations.

I also have letters that you may simply hand to your favorite restaurant or business 
asking for a gift card or a product from their business.  Your local businesses like to be 
recognized in our publicity and on the day of the Raffle.

Together we will have another exciting and successful RAFFLE!

PS:  Anyone who would like to help at the RAFFLE table on the day of the Bazaar, 
please let me know.

Becky Fox, 862-3786, foxbecky8@gmail.com

Indoor Yard Sale
It is time to bring in new or gently used items that you have been collecting and no 
longer want and are willing to donate to our yard sale held downstairs in the Louise 
Room.  If you would like to have your items picked up please contact Judy Citarella 
at 864-7189, or montecassino21@gmail.com.



OCTOBER 2019 
SCHEDULE

8 a.m.
EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTER
October
6    Julie Bonanno
13  Julie Bonanno
20 Dana Brown
27  John Bertelsen
November 
3    Joe Nieters

10 a.m.
CRUCIFER
October
6    Marga Sproul
13  Marian Halloran
20  Martha Chambers
27  Marga Sproul
November
3    Josh Cheney

EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTER
October 
6     Glenn Sproul
13   Dana Brown
20   Julie Bonanno
27   Glenn Sproul
November
3     Whye Yap

LECTOR 1
October 
6 Phil Reynolds
13  Judy Citarella
29   Linda Morrell
27   Jackie Arbuckle
November
3 Laura Buel

LECTOR 2
October 
6    Laura Buel
13  Becky Fox
20  Margaret MacLean
27  Phil Reynolds
November
3    Deborah Johnson

INTERCESSOR
October 
6    Cheryl Hooper
13  Hilla Damm 
20  Sandi McGowan
27  Ellie Bushweller 
November
3    Becky Fox

USHERS & GREETERS
October
6    Chuck Conn/Marcia Corey
13  Sandi McGowan/Dominic Abbondanza  
20   Whye Yap/Chuck Conn
27   Becky Fox/Marcia Corey
November 
3     Marian Halloran/Chuck Conn

COFFEE HOUR HOSTESSES
October 
6 Chris Sheil/Erinn Wetherby
13   Margaret MacLean/Linda Morrell
20   Sandi McGowan/Hilla Damm 
27   Yolande Franklin/Julie Pierson
November 
3 Chris Sheil/Erinn Wetherby

ALTAR GUILD
October 
6 Hilla Damm
13   Becky Temple
20   Marga Sproul
27   Pam Valance
November
3     Deborah Johnson

BREAD FOR COMMUNION
October 
6    Peggy Mathauer
13  Hilla Damm
20  Audrey Park
27  Peggy Mathauer  
November 
3    Hilla Damm

VERGER
October 
6 Sandi McGowan
13   Chuck Conn
20   Don Crofut
27   Whye Yap
November
3     Sandi McGowan

COUNTER
October 
6 Whye Yap
13   Glenn Sproul
20 Martha Chambers
27    Katrina McGibney
November
3      Josh Cheney

If you have a conflict in scheduling, please arrange to switch with someone who does not have 
other duties that day, and then contact the office. 

EMERGENCY FOOD SHELF 
SUGGESTIONS

Cereal (low sugar)  
Peanut Butter 
Baby Food, Baby Formula, 
Diapers
Canned Soup (low sodium) 
Canned Tuna
Canned Fruit in juice or light syrup 
Pork & Beans 
Canned Vegetables (low sodium), 
Tomato /Spaghetti Sauce
Dry Pasta, Rice
Juice (100% juice)
Meals in a can

If you wish to make a monetary 
donation, every gift helps.



OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES
2 Kim Richburg 3 Jerry & Judy Huetz
3 Sam Huffman Peter & Margaret MacLean
4 Gavin Vile 12 Richard & Jean Page
5 Ed Darling
6    Whye Yap
7 Michael Huffman  
9       Susan McCoubrie IN MEMORIAM
13 Betty Howard 3 Janice Cheney 
14 Erinn Wetherby 8 Matina Conn

Lorna Kiley 10 Allie McIlvaine
15 Linda Morrell Flossie Eaton

Lainey Averyt 11 Helena Weremeichik
17 Dan Foss 20 John McGibney
21 Julie Bonanno  24 Don Hadd

Marian Halloran Edmund Mastrianni
Judy Citarella 31 Theodore Pawlowski

24 Yolande Franklin
29 Jerry Huetz

Âll Saints Episcopal Church     
1250 Spear Street
So. Burlington, VT 05403

“Find your roots in the rituals and traditions of a people with a history.”


